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This continuing development of our club means that we need more playing facilities, and our 
Executive will have to consider future investments in areas like additional pitches, floodlit facilities 
and the replacement of the all weather surface in Sancta Maria. The additional teams also mean 
that there will be more demand for footballs, sliotars, jerseys, track suits, as well as improved rehab 
facilities.

The running costs of Ballyboden St Endas are now approaching €1m per annum and this amount is 
likely to increase in the coming years. To provide you with just one financial statistic, our club have 
commitments to pay each of the county boards (mens, juveniles, ladies football & camogie) 
registration and affiliation fees for competition entries. These costs amount to €100,000 per annum 
and must be paid before the season commences. 

Membership fees account for approximately 33% of our annual income, and over the years we have 
been very fortunate in obtaining sponsorship from many companies and enterprises, especially the 
club’s major sponsor H&K International. Despite the generosity of all our sponsors and income from 
membership fees, we have been running an annual deficit of in excess of €100,000 in recent years 
and we must bridge that gap. More importantly, we need the resources to continually invest in 
coaching facilities so that we can offer the increasing number of juveniles joining our club the 
opportunity to develop their characters & talents. 
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How you can help

To provide us with the level of income required to achieve the future growth and development of 
our club, we are now launching the Club Development Fund. To do this, we are going to use the 
structures already provided by the existing Club Lotto scheme. We are asking you to join the club’s 
lotto scheme. 

By clicking on or visiting

https://ballyboden.club/ 

you can play your part in building our future. The cost by monthly Credit card or Direct Debit will be 
€12.50 and we would like to think that this sum is affordable for most of our members & friends. As 
well as greatly supporting future development, there is the added bonus that you are in with the 
possibility of winning a substantial money prize when the weekly draw takes place. 

Accordingly, I am inviting you all to the clubhouse for a presentation of our future plans regarding 
this Club Development Program at the time highlighted below. I look forward to meeting as many 
members and parents of juvenile members as possible to explain our program, answer any 
questions you may have and seek your support for the years ahead. 

Ciarán Maguire
Cathaoirleach

Club Development Program
Monday 26th March at 8pm


